Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B8-51.003
Documentation for Licensure

The Board of Medicine hereby gives notice: 

of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver, filed on April 19, 2022, on behalf of Hiba Koja. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 48, No. 92, of the May 11, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance and or wavier from Rule 64B8-51.003, F.A.C., regarding documentation for licensure. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed meeting held on June 3, 2022. The Board’s Order, filed on June 17, 2022, granted the Petition for Variance and Waiver. The Board finds that Petitioner has met the purpose of the underlying statute. The Board also finds that the literal application of the rule in question would place a substantial hardship upon the Petitioner who through no fault of her own cannot obtain a copy of her high school diploma from her war torn country of origin.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Paul Vazquez, J.D., Executive Director, Board of Medicine/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3053, or Paul.Vazquez@flhealth.gov.
